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CHURCHSIDE, FRENCHAY, SOUTH GLOUCESTERSHIRE, BS16 1NB

Telephone: 01454 868181, Fax: 01454 868182

Email:  office@frenchayprimary.org.uk
Head Teacher Mrs Katherine Marks, BA (Hons) QTS, M.Ed. NPQH
3rd September 2021 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you had a wonderful summer and enjoyed some well-deserved time as families. On Monday we look forward to welcoming everyone back for the new academic year. This year we hope to move to a more normalised approach to life in school as we have moved into the Government’s step 4 of the roadmap. Attached with the email you will receive a letter from the LA setting out some broad changes. It is important to read this long side this letter. Below are some of the aspects that will remain and others which will change due to COVID_19. 
Bubbles

There will no longer be bubbles of classes in the school. We shall return to being able to work with groups of children from different classes, such as for small group work, working as year groups rather than classes and any interventions, for example as part of the catch up programme. This will be a positive move in terms of the wellbeing of the children (and staff) as children in spilt year groups such as year 2 will be able to join together for playtimes and lunchtimes etc. 

Drop off and Collection 

There will no longer be a staggered collection time. However we would like to retain the staggered drop off time with a few alterations. Children can now arrive at school between 8.45am and 8.50am through either gate and enter the classroom on arrival. This has worked well and is an aspect we would like to keep. 

Collection times will return to 3.30pm but again the collection directly from each classroom door will also remain. 
A reminder of these are: 

Unicorn: Outdoor area door

Gruffalo: Gruffalo garden area via their classroom door. Please keep the pathway clear for those passing through
Griffin: Please gather on the KS1 playground and children will be dismissed down the slope when you are seen 

Phoenix: From the fire exit at the classroom, please gather on KS 2 playground 

Dragon: From the main entrance via the main steps into class, please gather by the hall. 

Staffing

Staff are now no longer required to work in one or two bubbles only. They can move across the school as required depending on the needs of the children. In general, staff will only work in a small number of classes but a small number of staff may be required across the school. We shall also be able to return to holding meetings together as a staff rather than remotely. 

Worship

Whole school worship is now encouraged and so we shall return to holding worship as a school three times a week. We shall begin inviting parents to join our celebration worship on Fridays as September progresses. Attendance is optional to you. 

Our whole school services at church will also resume. Please find the dates of these on our whole school calendar when it is issued. 

PE and uniform 

Standard uniform is to be worn each day but we would like to continue with the wearing of PE kits into school on PE days. This saves valuable time as children are able to go out to PE immediately rather than spending time changing. We recognise changing/ dressing as a key skill in the early years but will ensure other activities will address this. 

PE lessons will begin at the start of term on Monday so please wear PE kits if timetabled to do so. 

PE Days are: 

Unicorn: Friday

Gruffalo: Friday

Griffin: Monday

Phoenix: Friday

Dragon: Monday 

Lunch and Playtimes

We shall now return to having lunches in the hall as prior to COVID. Children will play as KS1 and KS2 initially at lunchtimes and then as we move through the year we shall reintroduce lunchtime play where children can use the whole of the grounds regardless of their KS. 

As we return to sharing lunch spaces it is key to remind everyone of our Allergy Policy. We have two children in the school who have severe allergies, one which is a life threatening egg allergy. We are a nut free school therefore we ask that no nuts are bought in. As you are all aware we have robust measures in place to manage this and these will be continued as always. We ask that egg boxes are not bought into class in Phoenix class for use as craft materials and that you refresh your memories on the allergy policy. This is attached along with this letter. 

Trips and Residential 

We are now able to attend both day trips and residential within the UK. It was with great sadness that we were unable to hold the PGL last year but we have pencilled in to attend Barton Hall PGL during the week beginning 23rd May 2022. This will go ahead as long as the guidance and other extenuating circumstances allow it. There will be more information to follow as the term progresses. Each trip will be separately risk assessed in light of COVID as well as in our usual manner. 
Before and Afterschool clubs 

Clubs with outside provers and our own staff will also continue this term but these will be for children across classes. Please find the clubs below that are currently available: 

Monday: 
Multi sports Gruffalo and Griffin 3:30pm - 4:30pm
Thursday: 
Yr 3 & 4 STEM Robotics 8.00am – 8.50am 

Friday: 

Yr 5 & 6 STEM Robotics 8.00am – 8.50am
Friday: 

Football Gruffalo and Griffin 3:30pm - 4:30pm

Football Dragon and Phoenix 3:30pm - 4:30pm
Street Dance KS2 3:30pm - 4:30pm
To book progressive sports clubs access here: 

https://progressive-sports-south-glos-bristol.class4kids.co.uk/term/31
To book STEM club access here:  thestemfactory.co.uk
Unwell or Confirmed cases 

Children who are unwell should not attend school and should remain at home until their acute symptoms resolve (+24 hours for a fever) and they feel well enough to return. This has always been the case. Examples of acute symptoms with which children should not attend school include fever, muscle aches, hacking cough. 

IF symptoms develop into cough, temperature, changes to taste and smell, they should isolate and test. 

IF they test negative for COVID-19, they still need to remain at home until at least 24 fever free hours and acute symptoms resolved. 

If you are unsure of the symptoms or if it is COVID then you should get a test. 
Children will also get colds and more minor bugs and in these cases they are able to return to school as long as they are well enough. Examples of such symptoms include persistent runny nose, irritable cough (if COVID-19 positive, they must have completed the appropriate isolation period before returning).
It is important that children (and adults) with symptoms do not come to school and get a PCR test. LFT are used for those without symptoms who are testing on a regular basis. These will continue to be used by all adults working in school. 

If we are concerned that a children symptoms may be COVID we shall isolate the child and contact parents for them to collect and book a PCR test. This is the same as occurred during the last year. 

If there is a confirmed case then only the confirmed case needs to isolate. The others in the class 
will remain in school. Adults who are contacts will also remain in school as long as they have had 
both vaccinations. Those who have not will be required to isolate. This is the same for parents and families too. 

Will I be told if there are confirmed cases? 

It is important that we are informed of any confirmed cases. We need to monitor this and keep PHE up to date. However, we shall ONLY inform parents of confirmed COVID cases if the number of cases exceeds 5 connected cases in a 10 day period. This is considered as an outbreak. The form of communication in this instance is called a ‘Warn and Inform letter’ which will alert you to the fact that there are an increased number of cases in the school in a 10 day period. This is a big change for us all but we now have to learn to live with COVID as we do other infections. 

Who does and who does not need to isolate if a close contact? 

The confirmed case ALWAYS has to isolate for the required time as advised by NHS/PHE (10 days) 

Those between 6 months and 18 years old do not need to isolate if close contacts. 

Adults who have received both vaccinations do not need to isolate.

Those who are over 18 years old and have had either no vaccinations or one vaccination do need to isolate. 

Outbreak Management and Stepping up Measures: 

It is important you inform us of any positive cases as we are still required to monitor this and inform PHE. Should there be an outbreak, where 5 or more positive cases occur within 10 days that are related to each other, we would work with PHE and consider stepping up our measures to reduce the possible spread. These stepping up measures include reintroducing: 

Wearing masks

Social distancing

A short return to bubbles

Staff meetings returning to online 

Staggered drop off and collection times

Separate play and lunchtimes

Pausing mixed class after school clubs 

Temporarily stopping whole school worship

Rearranging any big events where people will gather such as special services or PTA events. 

(This is not an exhaustive list.)
Ventilation and measures
We continue to have a Risk Assessment which is reviewed in light on Government guidance. Good ventilation and cleaning measures are both key to this risk assessment. Therefore windows will be open during the day and so as we enter cooler months it is important that children have 
an extra layer if required. It is important to ensure there is a balance of well ventilated spaces but that a comfortable teaching environment is maintained. Regular breaks to allow ventilation of the classroom will continue as they have done previously. 
Remote Learning 

Remote learning will be given to those who are confirmed positive COVID cases. Unfortunately remote learning will not be given to those who are kept at home due to concerns over the risk of getting COVID. The government expectation is that all children should be in school. If your child is unwell with COVID then please do not feel pressure to complete any remote learning. This can be a discussion with the class teacher should the situation arise. 

As we enter a new year with high hopes of some form of normality it is essential we do not become complacent. Please do not send your child to school if they are unwell. I know that we are all keen to return to normal but we can only do this if we all work together. I look forward to seeing you all next week and all the fun that will be had for the children as the next academic year begins. 

Best wishes 

Katherine Marks 
Head teacher 
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WIA Choir Extravaganza

Easter Service — St Johns Church led by Gruffalo - All parents wel-
come
Break Up

Monday 1st June, Tuesday 2nd June, Monday 20th July 2020.

When?
8th Feb

Wed 11* Mar

Fri 27" Mar
20" Mar

Fri 3 April

Taken from He

What?
Complete the Google Form to book tickets at the DINGS CRUSADERS
Rugby Game against SUTTON & EPSOM RFC.

Follow the link to book.
World Book Day — Wear your favourite book character. (Please note

date—Not on National World Day this year)
Mother's Day Service — St Johns Church led by Unicorn

Cake Sale — Bring cake donations
Easter Service — St Johns Church led by Gruffalo

rews 10: 5

‘And let us consider how we may spur
one another on toward love and good

deeds’
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Katherine Marks ~
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